
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

SUBJECT 
NEWSLETTER 

24TH OCTOBER 2024  

I can’t believe half term is here already! 

I just wanted to express how incredibly proud I am of how well the children have settled into 

school this academic year. We have had many visitors this half term and many compliments 

of how polite and well-mannered they are. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at Parent’s evening last week. Please can I encourage 

you to contact your class teacher if you haven’t met yet. It is important to share with you 

how your child is getting on. 

Harvest festival was a pure delight. We discussed as a leadership team and as the wider 

school community how incredibly proud we were of the children. It brought a lot of joy, and 

we were so pleased to see such a great turn out of parents – even if it was a squeeze. 

Donations have been passed onto the Worcester Street Café and were greatly received – 

thank you! 

Thank you for all your support with the Halloween Disco. It was a SPOOKTACKULAR (sorry!) 

success, and all of the money raised will be used directly to benefit the children and their 

education. These events take a lot of planning and I am really grateful to our staff team who 

make them happen!  

Please can I remind you over half term, children are spoken to about trick or treating, both 

safely and respectfully and also safety when attending a bonfire. Many families join in with 

Halloween and I’m sure between families you can identify ways to celebrate it safely 

together. 

Congratulations! I'm sure you will be joining me in celebrating the wonderful news that 

Miss Jones in Year 1 is expecting! We wish both her and her partner congratulations on 

their exciting news as their family grows! 

 
School will reopen on Monday 4th November, but until then, I wish you a restful half term. 

Best wishes, Paul Prigg 

 

Head Teacher: Mr Paul Prigg   

www.carnforthschool.org  |  01905 701099  |  office@carnforthschool.org 

Carnforth School, Carnforth Drive, Worcester. WR4 9HG 

A member of The Black Pear Trust : Growing excellent learning communities together 

Academic Year 2024 - 2025 

FRIDAY 25TH OCTOBER IS A TEACHER TRAINING DAY : SCHOOL IS CLOSED TO PUPILS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This half term has seen a positive increase in our attitudes towards Maths. As a 

treat, over your holiday, Mr Cox wants to challenge you!  

 

EYFS and Key Stage 1  

While you’re out and about this spooky / bonfire season, make sure you look 

and see if you can count the following items. There are spaces for you to 

count your own things too!  

 

  How many did you see? 

Trick or treaters  

   

 

Pumpkins  

   

 

Sweets you get  

   

  

Fireworks                                   

 

 

  

  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                    

******************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************************* 

  
 

Lower KS2: 

Year 3 & 4 

Upper KS2: 

 Year 5 & 6 

 

 



 

 

 
  

Firstly, can we say a big thank you to all of you who purchased books during our 

Book Fair. The children loved exploring all taking home new books to enjoy at 

home. We hope to have the book fair return soon! We managed to raise over 

£200 for our school to buy new books which is fantastic! Thank you everybody!  

   

Year 2 have been comparing their story                                                                                        

A Hero Called Wolf to a familiar fairy tale,                                                                                             

Little Red Riding Hood. They recorded                                                                                   

what differences the stories had and what                                                                                   

was similar. They noticed that both stories                                                                                  

had a wolf, but in The Hero Called Wolf the                                                                                     

wolf was kind and in Little Red Riding Hood,                                                                                          

the wolf was unkind.  

 

 

Year 3 have been predicting what will happen in the 

next chapter of their story ‘The Sheep-Pig’. Each 

chapter, the children explore the text by answering 

‘right there’ and ‘dig deeper’ questions which is a skill 

they are developing as readers. 

 

 

 

 
Check out these boys in Year 1 enjoying the 3                                                                                            

stories we have learned to far in Talk for Writing.                                                                                   

They were reading the stories to each other                                                                                              

using the story language and great expression!                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRITING                                                                                                                   

Going on a journey over half term? Check out these talking games on the go 

from Worcestershire Speech and Language:



` 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCIENCE 
In Year 1 they have been testing their senses. They smelt different smells, 

tasted and described the taste of a biscuit, played a listening game, guessed 

what was in the bag through touch and went looking round forest school to 

see what they could see. 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 have been learning about what                                                                         

happens when you chew food. They                                                                                             

created a flow diagram to show this. 

 

 

In Science, Year 6 have been looking 

at the importance of water and it's 

benefits on our health. We created a 

poster to inform our peers of these 

benefits. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

                                                                                          

 

In Year 6 they have been 

researching and exploring 

climate zones. 

 

Year two have been 

looking at the countries 

that make up the UK. 

Year three have been exploring 

map work giving directions and 

using symbols. 

 

Year one went on a hunt around the school grounds (mainly reception 

garden) to hunt for human and physical features then plotted them on a 

map.  

 

 

Year four have been 

exploring mountains and 

hills using contour lines to 

identify them on a map. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over this half term, Carnforth has been looking at stereotypes that may occur 

within different experiences.  

           

Year 1 have been looking at what makes a good friend.  

           
They used markers to represent ‘male’ jobs, ‘female’ jobs and chose whether 

they thought the roles were more male or female focused. They then discussed 

the importance of not stereotyping jobs to a specific gender as this could 

discourage people from applying/ training for them.  

Year 6 have been educating each other through posters/ leaflets about 

different stereotypes and the role they play within communities.  

    

After a lengthy discussion surrounding the different types of stereotyping, they 

identified how we can respectfully challenge stereotypes.  

As we move into our half term holiday, please remember to look after 

yourselves and each other. 

 

 

Year 2 have been looking at 

gender stereotypes within the 

workplace and what effects 

these can have on people. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                         

The children also looked at marriage and making promises to each other. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have been 

learning about what it 

means to belong to a 

faith community. They 

looked at Christianity, 

Islam and Judaism 

and the differences 

and similarities. 

 

 

Year 4 have 

been learning 

about what The 

Holy Trinity 

means in 

Christianity.  

 

Year 2 have explored Islam and what 

many Muslims think about Allah. They have 

been looking at how Muslims live and what 

they believe in their religion.  

 

 

Year 3 have learned the Creation Story in 

Christianity. They created a news article 

about the story of Adam and Eve. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Year 1 have been exploring sculpture and learning how clay is a mouldable 

material that can be drawn into. They looked at images of delph pottery and 

noticed how the tiles have texture, and they are not flat. They learnt that the 

detail on the tile is shown by building up the level of clay or drawing into the 

clay with shapes and lines. They made shallow and deep marks by pressing 

hard and soft. They made lines and used their fingers to create different 

textures.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 2 they have been learning about                                                                        

Stephanie Peters who is a painter. They                                                                               

have been exploring some of her paintings                                                                             

which were depictions of natural disasters.                                                                         

They talked about what they noticed in her                                                                      

paintings, what they liked/disliked, and what                                                                            

kinds of brushes they thought they could use                                                                                                   

to create these paintings. 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Year 4 have been looking at 2 

different sculpting artists; 

Bernard Leach and Michael 

Cardew. They compared some 

of their artworks and discussed 

what techniques they thought 

had been used to create them. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There are lots of ways to keep up your French learning at home. Here 

are some great youtube videos: 

French for kids: how to introduce yourself and ask "what is your name?" 

- High Five French Sample (youtube.com) 

 

 

Greetings in French 🇫🇷 - Learn French - YouTube 

 

 

 

There are lots of videos and games online to help with our learning! Ask 

your child about their French learning and find a video together! 

Remember to always practice safe searching and supervision. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In year one, the children have been reading the story ‘Giraffe’s can’t dance’. 

They have used this story and learnt to move like lots of different animals. They 

have been working on some super bunny hops!  

    

Year two have been developing their skills of sending and aiming by practising 

rolling a ball to their friend and creating games for this. They have also been 

learning how to hit a ball accurately with a racquet.  

 

Year four have been playing football in PE. They have been practicing passing 

to a teammate and shooting a ball that is moving. 

           

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

We are now lucky enough to have a team of OPAL parent champions. Our 

OPAL parent champions have met to see OPAL in action- what we do, how 

we manage it and how the children play.   

       

Our parent champions were all given missions to go off and complete and 

offered suggestions and ideas for different ways they could support our 

OPAL project.   

As a result of our parent champions first meeting, we now have…  

• Art easel  

• Large car matt  

• More tyres  

• Shelter poles  

• More wellies and waterproofs  

• Bird feeders and binoculars   

• and more to come! 

 

 

The Power 

of People! 

The parent champions were all very impressed with 

the children’s play and even more so with how well 

they tidied up! We were all in agreement that we 

wished our own playtimes had been like this! 

Thank you to the parent champion team for all of your 

hard work so far. 

                  
Thank you goes out again to some local companies for 

supporting our school and donating resources to us. 

Those companies are Worcester Wildlife Trust and St 

Peters Garden Centre. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In music this week, Year 1 have enjoyed tapping the pulse to Justin 

Timberlake’s ‘Can't Stop the Feeling’. Have a go at tapping the pulse at home 

with your favourite songs. 

 
Pulse: A steady beat that runs through the music. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  95.39%  

Year 1 96.14% 

Year 2  94.97%  

Year 3 93.78% 

Year 4 94.34%  

Year 5 94.60%  

Year 6 96.35%  

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, 

please make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

Carnforth’s Christmas Fayre is on Friday 13th December. 

We will be in touch after the October half term with dates of the                

non-uniform days in exchange for ‘goodies’ for our tombola stalls. 

There will be the chocolate and bottle tombola and we will be asking for 

donations of raffle prizes and bric-a-brac. 

If you know or work for a company that may be able to donate a raffle 

prize, please let us know their contact details, or if possible, enquire on our 

behalf.  

All donations will be greatly appreciated. 

If anyone is interested in hiring a table for the fayre, please contact the 

school office with details and for more information. 

 

2024/2025 Class attendance to 24/10/2024  :  95.03% 

 

 

If you haven’t received any letter that is relevant to your child’s year group, please call into the office. 

Year 1 : Hartlebury Castle Trip Letter 

Year 3 : Swimming Letter 

Year 5 : Growing up Talk (Science/PSHE) 

Whole School : Halloween Temporary Tattoo Consent Slip 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              
A great big welcome from our School Council        

Each Half term we will be bringing you some of our half term highlights.  Read 

on to find out what we have been up to in our first half term back! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIARY DATES

 

 



                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              

 

OR 

 

 

If you are attending an organised bonfire display or having 

your own at home, please take care and follow the guidance 

Stay safe! 

Please have fun, 

but most of all,                     

Stay Safe!! 



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MISS L JONES : YEAR 1 TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER:

MR JEFFRIES


